June 10, 2013
To whom it may concern: AR A

This is a formal letter to The Saint Paul Department of Department of Safety and Inspections from The
Neighborhood Café, Inc. Located at 1570 Selby Avenue, Saint Paul, MN 55104. We hereby request that
a Liguor — Outdoor Service Area (private Patio) andLiquor Outdoor Service Area (Sidewalk) licenses be
granted and added to our existing licenses. Our hours of operation on the patio( in regards to serving
beer and wine) will be on Mondays from 8:30 a.m. until 3:00 p.m., on Tuesdays through Thursdays from
8:30 a.m. until 9:00 p.m, Fridays and Saturdays from 8:30 a.m. until 10:00 p.m. and on Sundays from
10:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. There will only be tables for dining on the patio in back and sidewalk patio in
front of the restaurant and these areas will not include a bar of any kind or any other station for serving
or pouring beverages — that all will be done inside the restaurant. Beer and wine will be served within
the laws and rules applying to both the existing licenses and patio licenses. We shall provide, if needed
and or requested, personal phone numbers to all residents and property owners within 300 feet, in
order to diffuse any issues regarding noise complaints in the neighborhood. However, we do not foresee
excessive noise being a problem since we are not a bar or night club that serves a high volume of
alcohol. In fact, are alcohol sales are generally below 20% of our overall gross sales.

Please consider this letter as our application for the stated license along with the petition signatures
that we have included, signed by our neighbors within 300 feet. We were not able to get 100% of the
signatures but consider this letter as a demonstation that we made a good faith effort to contact all of
the names on the list provided by DSI and to fulfill all petition requirements. The property owners that
we were unable to reach either were not home after more than one attempt, unavailable when
contacted by phone, or we were not able to locate the owners whatsoever.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Mighael Noyes

L

The Neighborhood Café, inc

Co-owner/Vide-Bresident
1570 Selby Avenue
Saint Paul, MN 55104

651-271-6177




